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(h) A meeting of an advisory com-
mittee is subject to the requirements 
of part 14 of this chapter. 

[66 FR 6468, Jan. 22, 2001] 

§ 10.70 Documentation of significant 
decisions in administrative file. 

(a) This section applies to every sig-
nificant FDA decision on any matter 
under the laws administered by the 
Commissioner, whether it is raised for-
mally, for example, by a petition or in-
formally, for example, by correspond-
ence. 

(b) FDA employees responsible for 
handling a matter are responsible for 
insuring the completeness of the ad-
ministrative file relating to it. The file 
must contain: 

(1) Appropriate documentation of the 
basis for the decision, including rel-
evant evaluations, reviews, memo-
randa, letters, opinions of consultants, 
minutes of meetings, and other perti-
nent written documents; and 

(2) The recommendations and deci-
sions of individual employees, includ-
ing supervisory personnel, responsible 
for handling the matter. 

(i) The recommendations and deci-
sions are to reveal significant con-
troversies or differences of opinion and 
their resolution. 

(ii) An agency employee working on a 
matter and, consistent with the 
prompt completion of other assign-
ments, an agency employee who has 
worked on a matter may record indi-
vidual views on that matter in a writ-
ten memorandum, which is to be placed 
in the file. 

(c) A written document placed in an 
administrative file must: 

(1) Relate to the factual, scientific, 
legal or related issues under consider-
ation; 

(2) Be dated and signed by the au-
thor; 

(3) Be directed to the file, to appro-
priate supervisory personnel, and to 
other appropriate employees, and show 
all persons to whom copies were sent; 

(4) Avoid defamatory language, in-
temperate remarks, undocumented 
charges, or irrelevant matters (e.g., 
personnel complaints); 

(5) If it records the views, analyses, 
recommendations, or decisions of an 
agency employee in addition to the au-

thor, be given to the other employees; 
and 

(6) Once completed (i.e., typed in 
final form, dated, and signed) not be al-
tered or removed. Later additions to or 
revisions of the document must be 
made in a new document. 

(d) Memoranda or other documents 
that are prepared by agency employees 
and are not in the administrative file 
have no status or effect. 

(e) FDA employees working on a 
matter have access to the administra-
tive file on that matter, as appropriate 
for the conduct of their work. FDA em-
ployees who have worked on a matter 
have access to the administrative file 
on that matter so long as attention to 
their assignments is not impeded. Rea-
sonable restrictions may be placed 
upon access to assure proper cataloging 
and storage of documents, the avail-
ability of the file to others, and the 
completeness of the file for review. 

§ 10.75 Internal agency review of deci-
sions. 

(a) A decision of an FDA employee, 
other than the Commissioner, on a 
matter, is subject to review by the em-
ployee’s supervisor under the following 
circumstances: 

(1) At the request of the employee. 
(2) On the initiative of the super-

visor. 
(3) At the request of an interested 

person outside the agency. 
(4) As required by delegations of au-

thority. 
(b)(1) The review will be made by 

consultation between the employee and 
the supervisor or by review of the ad-
ministrative file on the matter, or 
both. The review will ordinarily follow 
the established agency channels of su-
pervision or review for that matter. 

(2) A sponsor, applicant, or manufac-
turer of a drug or device regulated 
under the act or the Public Health 
Service Act (42 U.S.C. 262), may request 
review of a scientific controversy by an 
appropriate scientific advisory panel as 
described in section 505(n) of the act, or 
an advisory committee as described in 
section 515(g)(2)(B) of the act. The rea-
son(s) for any denial of a request for 
such review shall be briefly set forth in 
writing to the requester. Persons who 
receive a Center denial of their request 
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